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Dear RSM Parents... 

 
Wow, what a year it has been so far! It’s hard to believe that just 6 months ago we 

were starting from what seemed to be “scratch” in reaching students for Jesus Christ 

through this new and vibrant ministry. I am happy to say that we are looking forward 

to spring, which means later sunlight and warmer weather. WooHoo! Of course, 

spring reminds us that God makes all things new and His redemptive work brings dead 

things to life; we can actually get a picture of the Gospel message just by paying 

attention to the seasons!  

 

One new and deeply impactful addition to the RSM ministry has come in the form of a 

new ministry intern whose primary focus will be Worship Arts in RSM. Mark Vowles 

has taken a leap of faith and is fully trusting God in this new season as he is raising his 

own financial support while serving full time in vocational ministry – please take time 

to read a piece of his journey (below) and get in touch with Mark to encourage and 

support him on his journey of empowering this generation of youth in Christ.  

 

Also, here are some "Save the Date" opportunities to keep in mind for spring and 

summer. They will be highlighted and more details provided in our April newsletter. 

http://us4.campaign-archive2.com/?u=d6fe115c158d5aca126fc7adb&id=3569b816a0&e=


 

 

 Parent Connections Event – April 23rd at GFC (All Parents Invited and 

Encouraged to Join Us!) 

 

 Day Camp Work Crew Service Retreat – June 26th-29th (High School Students)  

 

 Vacation Bible School (VBS) Sports Camp Work Crew Service Opportunity – July 

24th - 28th (High School & Middle School Students) 

 
 

Rooted in Him with you, 

 

Luke C  

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

Introducing the newest addition to our RSM Staff!  

 

Mark Vowles has recently joined our staff full time as a Ministry Intern with a primary 

focus in Worship Arts. This step in his life is one of immense faith and trust in God as 

Mark is depending on the larger faith community to assist him with both prayerful and 

financial support. Please see below for a bit of Mark’s story and heart for youth in this 

season along with an opportunity to invest in his calling. 

 

If you had caught me on the street or after a band gig in a nightclub eight years ago 

and asked me, “Hey Mark, where do you see your life going in the next decade?” my 

answer would have been the furthest from “leaping into the vocational ministry”. My 

story is filled with doubt, angst, prejudice against the followers of Christ, healing, and 

redemption. That healing redemption is what brought me back to faith in my Savior 

seven years ago, and to Grace Fellowship Church and into RSM: Rooted Student 

Ministries in this season of life. It is my hope and plan to partner with Luke and the 

RSM team, to shepherd our next generation through a culture that offers every 

possible distraction from the fullness of our identity in Christ, and the worship of our 

Father.  

  

The opportunity to lead and love on the students of this church is not the only gift that 

the Lord has offered me in this new season of my life. He’s also allowed for my 

passion and skill in music, creative worship, arts, and the empowerment and 

mentorship of younger brothers and sisters, to be used to cultivate a new ministry. 

This ministry will reach, raise, and release students in their love for worship and 

lifting their gifts and talents up as an offering to the ultimate Creative, our God. As 

One FOR ONE. ~ Mark 

  

If you would like to help support Mark financially you may go to gfc.org/onlinegiving  to 

give. Simply sign in and select "Intern Support - Student Ministries" in the gift fund tab.  

 
If you would like to connect with Mark to receive updates and to learn more about 

him, he would love to hear from you! Email Mark at mvowles@gfc.org. 

 

 

  

 

 



  

 

 

Upcoming Events & Opportunities...  

March 24th-26th - IMPACT Conference 

(High School) Ocean City, MD 

All high school students and their friends are invited to journey with us to Ocean City, 

MD for Impact 2017! We will encourage each other, worship together and pray for 

each other as we experience this Wildly Engaging, High Energy, and High Impact 

weekend. 

$215 registration fee includes transportation, lodging and dinner Saturday night. 

Registration will close as soon as all spots are full - don't wait! 

Register here: gfc.org/impact 

 



 

 
March 26th - Bowling Party  

(Middle School) Timonium, MD 

All middle school students and their D-Teams are encouraged to meet at AMF Timonium Lanes from 

6:30-8:30 pm. The cost is $16 and includes shoes and unlimited bowling. Contact smadmin@gfc.org or 

your child’s D-Team Leader with questions. 

  

March 26th - RSM Break 

No RSM Evening Program 

 

  

 

 

 

mailto:smadmin@gfc.org?subject=Middle%20School%20Bowling%20Party%20March%2026th


 

Parent Opportunities... 

PARENT SURVEY – Thanks to all who took our parent survey. We are continuing to look over 

the results and will be using the data as we plan for next year and future programs. 

 

SAVE THE DATE – In response to our survey, we will be hosting a RSM Parent Night here at 

GFC from 7-8:30pm on April 23rd. You won't want to miss the fun! Stay tuned for more 

details! 

 

CARPOOL – We still have a few students who are having trouble getting to RSM due to 

transportation issues. If you are  in need or could potentially help, please let us know by filling 

out this quick form: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcaA2UTdJ7yP-

jIpKT88gdTo2lDE2CBy88tc8cCWMfXxHLuw/viewform?c=0&w=1   

 

Current Teaching Series... 

 

 

March 12th, 19th and April 2nd 



 

SERIES OVERVIEW 

Social Media is awesome. It’s brought us some of the best inventions in modern 

times. Like the selfie, or even better, the selfie stick. Maybe you’re a fan of the 

hashtag or the GIF or weekly holidays like Throwback Thursday. All of those 

were all made popular by one social network or another. And, maybe one of the 

best things these apps have given us is the filter. Filters are amazing. They 

basically change the way you see something in a picture. A quick swipe and you 

can instantly make your photo look brighter, dimmer, older, newer, you can 

change the shape of your eyes, change the color of your hair, or even swap 

faces with another human being! You know what we called that in the old days? 

Magic. Now, it’s just normal. You take a pic and you automatically start swiping to 

the left or the right to find filters that will make the scene better or funnier or more 

interesting. But in the process of posting our lives online, other things can get 

filtered too, maybe even things that shouldn’t—like how we see ourselves, our 

words, and even other people. When we can’t see a situation clearly, it’s easy to 

forget how powerful our posts and pics really are. Even though the Bible doesn’t 

say much about which Instagram filter to use or whether screenshotting 

Snapchat is actually a sin, it does offer a lot of advice that’s really helpful as we 

navigate our social lives online. As we explore what an ancient book can teach 

us about modern social life, we may just find God’s plan for us isn’t to use social 

media LESS, but instead enjoy it MORE as we learn which things are better with 

NO FILTER. 

March 12th:  

Masterpiece — Let God change your view of you.  

March 19th:  

In My Opinion — Use your words to build, not to break.  

 

April 2nd: 

Late Night — When it comes to social media, make up your mind ahead of time.  
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